## PUBLIC TRANSPORT DIVISION



Owen McLaughlin request-678549-1d5708d7@whatdotheyknow.com

Clarence Court 10-18 Adelaide Street BELFAST, BT2 8GB Tel: 028 905 41011 Email:

cbsp@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Your reference:

Our reference: DFI/2020-0181

Dear Mr. McLaughlin

## Re: Bus Services which Translink was Awarded Exclusive Rights Through Service Agreement (October 2015)

Thank you for your email dated 20<sup>th</sup> July 2020 requesting, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, any information held by this office to include:

- The Department to confirm whether all the exclusive rights (other than rail services) awarded to Translink for public transport services by road met the criteria to be classed as 'bus services.'
- I would also like the Department to provide a full list of all the public transport services by road for which Translink was awarded exclusive rights through the Service Agreement.

In response to your request, I can confirm that:

- As the Department had no requirement to assess Translink bus services against the criteria quoted in your request, this information is not held by the Department. To create this information would require a significant amount of work, and the Department is not in a position to facilitate this by diverting resources from other public services.
- 2) Please find attached a list of current public transport services by road operated by Translink under the terms of the Public Service Agreement (PSA) signed in October 2015. As per the PSA, this list is subject to change.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two



months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Departmental Information Manager
Dfl Information Management Unit
Clarence Court
10-18, Adelaide Street
Belfast
BT2 8GB
dfiimu@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

The supply of information under the Freedom of Information Act does not give the recipient or organisation that receives it the automatic right to reuse it in any way that would infringe copyright. This includes, for example, making multiple copies, publishing or issuing copies to the public. Permission to re-use the information must be obtained in advance from the Controller of HMSO who has responsibility for the licensing of Crown Copyright material. For further details on how to apply for a licence please see: <a href="http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/">http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/</a>.

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about obtaining permission from a third party please see the Intellectual Property Office's website: <a href="https://www.ipo.gov.uk">www.ipo.gov.uk</a>.

Yours Faithfully

**Stuart Gilmore** 

**Head of Public Transport Regulation** 

